Sample of pre-workshop letter to participants

Dear Colleagues,

I am writing on behalf of the TrainEd team, consisting of Mercedes Bernaus, Frank Heyworth, Uwe Pohl, Tony Wright and myself, Gabriela Matei. We are in the fever of preparation for our workshop together at the ECML in Graz, 28 February – 4 March 2006; we are also very much looking forward to meeting you all in a few days!

I'm writing to inform you about a few things in connection with the TrainEd workshop:

· First of all, a VERY BIG THANK YOU to those of you who took the time and effort to read the materials we sent and gave us very valuable feedback on them. We are hopefully expecting to receive answers from all of you before the workshop!

· Secondly, here is the workshop description:

	Workshop description: 

	The project team has devised a package of trainer training materials, provisionally called the "TrainEd Kit", with the purpose of helping beginning or aspiring trainers. These materials were refined taking into account the ideas and suggestions of experienced trainers who participated in the 1st central workshop in Graz, as well as in 6 national training events in 2005. The purpose of this 2nd central workshop is to test and pilot the kit with its target audience: trainers in their early years of experience.


. 

· You can read more information in the project description on the project website at http://www.ecml.at/mtp2/TrainEd/. You can also find there, under “Materials”, the reports of the first central workshop, as well as those of the 6 National Training Events that were organized last year.

· I hope that by now you have already received the provisional timetable.

· We hope not only to work together in a very efficient way, but also to get to know one another socially; therefore, we hope to see you all on several evenings as well. 

· Thus, we hope to meet for an informal dinner on the eve of the workshop, i.e. on Monday night, at Liwino Restaurant, near the ECML, at 19:30. 
· We plan to have a 'Multi-Cultural evening' together at the ECML on Wednesday night: for that, we invite everyone to bring something country-specific to eat, drink or listen to (what we like to refer as 'cultural food, drinks, and music') so that we can all have a really rewarding multicultural experience together. 

· On our last evening together (Friday), we would like to meet again for our farewell dinner, details of which will be decided on in Graz.

· Apart from the above social opportunities, we will be working intensively together - we promise! - and we hope that at the end of the workshop we will have achieved our objectives stated above.

This is all for now, but please don't hesitate to contact us or the ECML if you need more information.

We are very excited at the prospect of meeting you all and working together in Graz!

Best wishes,

The TrainEd team
